
 

1. Setting up meetings 
 All meetings should be set up using a Teams account registered to a school email 

address or a parent email address. 

 Currently in progress - A Teams pupil account is needed so that we can ensure only 

registered users can access meetings. The school office will allocate usernames. The 

children will not have access to emails. The username will just give them access to 

the school Teams learning sessions. 

 A parent should be present in the same room for each session. 

 When joining any school Team meeting a parent will need to briefly need to be 

onscreen with your child so we know that they have an appropriate adult nearby. 

This will also give us a chance to talk with you if we need to. 

 Pupils should be required to wait in the waiting room and then be admitted by the 

teacher. DO NOT admit anyone you do not know. 

 The meeting should be locked once all participants are present.  

 All sessions should be recorded by the teacher. For the prevention and detection of 

safeguarding issues the images will be kept for 7 working days and be deleted as 

soon as possible thereafter, unless the images are required for evidential purposes, 

in which case they should be held until no longer required. 

 Prior to taking part in the meetings, parents must provide written/email consent for 

their child to appear by video link, for the session to be recorded by the teacher and 

that the code of conduct will be adhered to.  

 

2. Meetings 
 Class registration and assembly sessions will be led by the class teacher where 

possible and the children from their class. 

 Tuition sessions will be between the teacher and a small number of pupils (approx. 

4) and are for the purpose of answering questions, supporting learning where 

children are struggling, keeping in touch, motivating pupils and socialisation with 

peers.  

 Meetings will not be used for the teaching of lessons.  

 Teachers and children will ideally make use of the video function but are not 

required to.  

 Parents are responsible for ensuring there is nothing in the background that is 

inappropriate/ they do not wish others to see. All members of the household must 

be aware that the meeting is taking place and make sure they are also suitably 

dressed and use appropriate language and behaviour when nearby or in the 

background. We recommend setting up your device against a blank wall. Teams has 

a built-in option to use a virtual background - you may feel this is an appropriate 

feature to turn on. 
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 Teachers can share screen but should have the documents ready at the bottom of 

the screen to avoid searching through folders etc. 

 Pupils must remain in a public space (e.g. living room not a bedroom) for the 

duration of the meeting. 

 Pupils must be suitably dressed (not pyjamas), with both the top and the bottom half 

of their body covered, to take part in the meeting.  

 Pupils should only unmute the mic when asked a direct question. 

 The chat function will be disabled. 

 You and your child will not try to contact any staff using these online tools outside of 

the pre-arranged meet ups which will be arranged via email. If you need to contact 

staff for any reason you will do so through the school office as normal. 

 You must make sure you and your child have ‘logged off’ the call correctly once it is 

finished - before turning off any devices. 

 The school behaviour policy applies to all online meetings.  

 Screenshots, photos or recordings of Teams meetings must not be made by parents 

or pupils and the links must not be shared with others. 

 Children behaving inappropriately will be removed to the waiting room for 5 

minutes. For severe or repeat inappropriate behaviour, children will be removed 

entirely from the meeting and parents phoned.  

 

3. We will ensure that  
 No staff member will contact you or your child using Teams outside of any pre-

arranged meetings. If they do need to contact you, this will be via email or phone as 

normal.  

 Teachers will ensure appropriate security settings are in place for the meeting. They 

will ensure that access is only granted to the expected registered users invited with 

a password or direct link. Screen sharing, file-sharing, annotation and chat will be 

restricted. 

 Participants will be held in a virtual waiting room while their identity is confirmed. 

Your Teams account must clearly identify you by name and renaming during the 

meeting will not be allowed. 

 Participants’ audio or video may be muted if the teacher views/hears anything 

inappropriate and they may be removed from the meeting if rules are not being 

followed. 

 The teacher will be present at all points throughout the video call which will be 

recorded to help safeguard all participants and monitor appropriate use.  

 Teachers will stay in the meeting until everyone has ‘logged off’.  

 Teachers and any other adults on the call (or in the background) will use appropriate 

language / behaviour throughout the call. 

Any concerns should be reported immediately to Mrs Nisbet, Mrs Jones or 

Mrs Barkus  



 

These meetings are not compulsory, but are a good opportunity for your child to take part 

in a short daily interaction with their teacher and class peers. We also appreciate that not all 

families will be able to. If you would like to, but are unable to due to technology restraints, 

please get in touch in case we can help. 

 

Parents are advised to spend some time speaking with their child(ren) about online safety 

and reminding them of the importance of reporting to an adult anything that makes them 

feel uncomfortable online.  



 
 



 

 

 



 

 


